

Dear Pastor and Prayer Supporter,

These past few weeks have been both busy and deeply encouraging as we continue to see God's hand at work here in Honduras. From ministry opportunities to steady construction progress, we are grateful for each step forward and thankful for your prayers that sustain us.

Now settled back into our routines after our extended furlough in the States, we are eager to dive back into the ministries before us. Saturday mornings have been spent with the soul-winning teams, a time that have been both educational and encouraging. Just a few weeks ago, a young girl named Marbella was led to the Lord by a faithful gentleman from the church – please pray that she continues to grow in her new-found faith. We are also thankful for growing involvement in many areas, such as music ministry, preaching, and cultivating relationships for witnessing opportunities with local shop owners. We are so grateful that our understanding of the language has taken a step forward, opening new opportunities for conversation and personal connections.

Even as development continues, we rejoice to see the property in active use and the small improvements adding up to real change. Just recently, a missions group from California, hosted by the Tate family, visited the property. We were able to give a tour and share how God has enabled our family to oversee the development and ministry of these eight acres.

On the construction side, much of our current work involves laying French drains to manage water issues across the property., as well as developing some multi-purpose areas in the dining hall. We ask prayer for wisdom as we continue to plan for several major improvements in the coming weeks. The more the facility improves, the more ministry is demanded. From local church meetings to community outreaches to family-focused services, we are thrilled to see the property used as God sees fit.

We are so excited to witness both the big and small ways in which the Lord is at work. Though the steps many sometimes feel slow, we count it as a blessing to be here for such a time as this and to serve in the work He has prepared. Thank you for your faithful prayers and encouragement as we labor together for His glory.

For His Glory, The Lane Family I Cor 16:9

Sending Church ~ Faith Baptist Church ~ Pastor Mark Smith ~ 5714 29th Street NE ~ Tacoma, WA 98422

